CYNGOR CYMUNED MATHRI
      MATHRY COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING

                                    held on the 25th March, 2015.

Present:  Cllrs: Alan Price (Chairman), Jill Morgan, Brynley Morris, Gerald Thomas, Roger Lamb, C Cllr. David Rees
Apologies:  Cllr: Lyndon Richards, Mr. David Haynes
In attendance:  C Cllr. David Lloyd, Mr. Peter Gomer
1. C Cllr. David Lloyd attended the meeting to discuss the future of St. David’s School after being invited by the Community Council.  25% of Ysgol Dewi Sant students attend from outside the catchment area.  The school has been threatened with closure over the last few years.   On the 29th January, 2015, PCC recommended that YDS would close and all 6th Forms would transfer to a brand new 6th Form Centre in Haverfordwest.  
This was subsequently overturned and the recommendation now is a 3-16 school in St. Davids amalgamating some primary schools to share facilities and staff to save money.   The new school might also be a Church in Wales school which would enlarge the catchment area  The Governors are further suggesting a number of core A levels to be retained especially Music.  In 2013 the Estyn report was very bad and it was a failing school but after 18 months Ysgol Dewi Sant is now the best performing school in Pembrokeshire.  Standards have been raised, younger staff are transforming the school and the wellbeing of the school is extremely high.  The Clerk was asked to bring consultation forms for the next meeting.


2. Mr. Peter Gomer of the Mathry Community Forum attended the meeting.

Defribrillator

The defribrillator has been purchased and will be installed in the phone box in the village.  Familiarisation sessions will be held around Mathry village. 

School Field

Confirmation had been received by the Community Council that the whole school site has been transferred to the St. David’s Diocesan Board – title no. CYM522330.  

Play Equipment

The Forum would pursue putting in some play equipment and liaise with the Community Council.

One Way System

Concerns about cars speeding down the one way system.

3. The minutes of the last meeting held on the 25th February, 2015, were read and approved with the following amendments:  Community Hall – Cllr. Brynley Morris would become the second representative to replace Cllr. Wyn Jenkins;   French twinning last visit and copies of the last accounts and AGM.   
Proposed by Cllr. Jill Morgan, seconded by Cllr. B Morris.

4. Matters Arising 
Rehobeth Chapel – C Cllr. D Rees will action.
Twinning Association – the Clerk had sent an email as instructed which was discussed at the last meeting of the Association but which was not well received.

5. FINANCE 
Account information:  the balance of the current account as at 28th February, 2015:  £1901.72
Payments requested:  Clerk’s remuneration and expenses - £225 + £16.04 = £241.04
  Proposed by Cllr. R Lamb, seconded by Cllr. B Morris.





                                         
6. PLANNING
PLANNING APPLICATIONS

Refusal of Planning Permission
PCC

14/0838/PA:  Agricultural land east of Penybanc Farm, Penybanc, Castlemorris – erection of 2 wind turbines and associated infrastructure
7. CORRESPONDENCE 
a) Minutes of Mathry Community Forum meeting held on the 16th March, 2015, received.  Cllr. Jill Morgan attended the meeting.
b) PCC – reply to email about filling of Community Council owned gritbox received.
c) PCC – consultation on future plans to support the health and wellbeing of local carers received.  
d) PCNPA – information on community councils’ planning event – Monday 30th March – 2 sessions at 1.30pm and 5.30pm received.
e) Thank you letters from Mathry Age Concern and Mathry Community Hall Committee received. 


8. ASSET REGISTER
The Clerk had prepared a draft asset register. Cllr. Jill Morgan would find out the insured value of the hall for the register.

9. PUBLIC TOILET
The Clerk was asked to find out if Mathry CC can purchase the toilet block.
10.  CASTLEMORRIS ANIMAL SANCTUARY
The Clerk was asked to find out what is happening with the defunct animal sanctuary.
11. POTHOLES

The Clerk was asked to report potholes from the coast road at Trevelyn crossroads down towards Abermawr, particularly from the top of the hill at Penrallt down to Felin Dwarch and all the way round to the turning bay between Abermawr and Aberbach.

12. VILLAGE LITTERPICK

To be held in April.


13. FARMERS ARMS

Official opening night under new management will be on Friday 27th March at 8.00pm.
Signed …………………………………………………

Date  ……………………………………..

